
Volume 17 Issue 1 

 

  Welcome back tour new school year.  This year once again we welcome eighty three first year pupils.  This is a magnificent 
number of students and it enables our school offer a wider choice of subjects for all.  
     Our recent Leaving Cert. results were very satisfactory.  Pride of place goes to Sean Brennan in acquiring 600 points and for 
gaining entry to study medicine in UCG.  Congratulations to all last year’s graduates and we wish all good luck in college.  
Likewise our Junior Cert class distinguished themselves with honour.  Many of them gained ten honours and our school is ex-
tremely proud of these wonderful results.  We thank our hard working staff for their drive, energy and determination to chal-
lenge pupils for better results during the year.  
     During the coming year we encourage students to work effectively for better grades.  This can be achieved by developing 
their long term memory.  Adapt new information into memory as quickly as possible.  The key to learning is repetition and the 
more often you go over material the better chance you have of storing it permanently.  Students should study for a few hours per 
night.  
     Our wish for the coming year is that all pupils will be happy and achieve their full potential.  We look forward to good re-
sults with our exam classes.  On the sporting front we look forward to contesting all competitions with a real hunger and deter-
mination to be winners. 

  Winter 2011 

    Over 80 first year students attended Castletown Retreat 
Centre on the 3rd and 4th of October.  It gave students a chance 
to make friendships outside their own class.  Student feedback 

was extremely positive.  'A great day. Derek and Mike are legends!' (Josh Finane).  'The best part was the card making and sharing 
it with friends.' (Jenny Saunders).  'Meditating was a really relaxing experience.' (Fiona Bergin).  'The prayer service at the end was 
good because we all got involved.' (Stephen Carroll).  Thanks to everyone who made the day possible. 

Bonding Day a Great Success!! 



Winter 2011 

 

     The auditions for the school musi-
cal will be held shortly.  This year’s 
musical “Back to the Eighties” will be 
directed by Ms. Kilkenny and Ms. 
Nolan and promises to be a fun-filled 
show with lots of retro music that will 
take us back to the wild days of the 
eighties complete with mad hair, leg 
warmers and sing-along-tunes!!  We 
look forward to the production later in 
the year. 

   The 
Leaving 
Cert Class 
of 2011 
are spread 
far and 

wide, with most students getting their 
first choice. 
Cathal Brennan - UL Psychology 
Séan Brennan - UCG Medicine 
Niamh Buggy - Maynooth  
George Bassett - Level 5 Engineering  
Aideen Beehan - Level 5 Business 
Noel Campion - Kildalton Ag. College 
Keelin Fitzgerald - Level 5 Business 
Rebekah Gilshenan - Employed 
Andrew Hickey - WIT Engineering 
Majella Lennon - WIT Agricultural Sc 
Michael Maher - UCC Arts 
Leanne McCarthy - Employed 
Grace Murphy - Level 5 Pre Nursing 
William Nolan - Level 5 Engineering 
Pascal Norton - UL  
Katie Power - Level 5 Business 
Patricia Quinlan - Level 5 Music 
Technology 
Brendan Quinn - WIT Business 
Kyle Spellacy - Level 5 Engineering 
Mark Tobin - Level 5 Engineering 
Harry Vaughan - DIT Languages 
Máire Walsh - Level 5 Business 
Aimee Whelan - Sligo IT 
Kieran Bergin - LIT Agric Mechanics 
Anthony Farrell - WIT Sustainable 
Energy 
Lauren Gill - Carlow Social Care  
Amy Ivory - DIT Culinary Arts 
Mandy Lawlor - WIT Music 
Grace Lennon - UCC Commerce 
Ger McCormack - UCD 
Patrice Phelan - WIT Nursing 
Michelle Ryan - Level 5 Business 
Linda Sweeney - UL Nursing 
Christine Tully - Level 5 Business 

David Weedy - Level 5 Architectural De-
sign 
Donal Wilson - UL Renewable Energy 
Samantha Beehan - Level 5 Childcare 
Ciarán Beehan - UCG Financial Accounts 
Pádraig Bergin - UL Business 
Aideen Brennan - College of Commerce 
Kariona Butler - LIT Thurles 
Joseph Campion - WIT Agricultural Sc. 
Gráinne Clear - WIT Pharmaceutical Sc. 
Stewart Duggan - Employed 
Carrie Grant - Level 5 Childcare 
Martin Hayden - Employed 
Lisa Hickey - DIT Business 
Rebecca Kenny - WIT Design and Com-
munication 
Denis Lennon - WIT Agricultural Science 
J. J. Maher - Level 5 Engineering 
Rachel Neary - Level 5 Art Portfolio 
Richie Power - Level 5 Sport & Rec. 
Enda Purcell - Employed 
Catríona Rochford - Level 5 Childcare 
David Ryan - Level 5 Engineering 
Jamie Ryan - Level 5 Engineering 
Stephanie Watson - Level 5 Business 
Pádraig Shortis - Level 5 Engineering 
Jayme Colleton - Level 5 Childcare 
Denise Phelan - Level 5 Childcare 
Jamie Burke - WIT Sports Recreation 
Jenny O’Meara - Level 5 Pre Nursing 
Kerry Delaney - Employed 

    We wish them 
every success in their fu-
ture careers and assure 
them that they will always 
be welcome to drop in for 

a chat and a cup of tea in Johnstown. 
 

    The MS 
READaTHON 
takes place this 

month.  Some of Ms. Kilkenny's and Ms. 
Sweeney's second year classes are taking 
part.  It encourages our students to read 
and promotes literacy.  It also helps to 
raise much needed funds for people with 
MS.  All students participating receive a 
certificate of thanks and are entered into a 
draw for a chance to win some great 
prizes.  So if any of your peers are taking 
part you can support them with a dona-
tion- big or small!! 
     Mary Anderson will talk to the 2nd 
Years about her experiences of MS.  She 
will tell them of the services provided 
with the money raised. 

   This year’s Transition Year students 
are being encouraged to participate in 
Gáisce: The President’s Award which 
gives recognition to young people who 
commit to undertaking outdoor activities, 
learning new skills and community work.  
Under the guidance of Ms. Harrahill and 
Mr. Manton the TY class will work to-
wards achieving a bronze medal which 
would be a wonderful personal achieve-
ment.  We wish them the best of luck. 
    Getting active and involved is a theme 
that runs to the core of TY.  Students 
have made the annual trip to the National 
Ploughing Championships in Athy Co. 
Kildare which is always a wonderful day 
out, looking at the many stalls and agri-
cultural displays and well as enjoying the 
shows and amusements.   
     TY Activities organised by Mr Maher 
has seen students doing dance and 
Zumba, tag rugby, tennis and orienteer-
ing.  The Young Social Innovators com-
petition that was so successful last year is 
up and running again with Ms. Birch and 
students are working hard in Enterprise 
to develop new and innovative ideas and 
projects with Ms. Monahan. 
     A number of trips are in the pipeline: 
�  Psychospaghetti in the Watergate 

Theatre 
�  An outdoor pursuits trip to Killary 
�  A visit to the Gaeltacht 
�  A trip to Paris 
     Two students Michaela Walsh and 
Charlotte Barton are working with local 
chefs in Kilkenny where they are being 
taught culinary skills and how to develop 
new food products which will be dis-
played at a food festival over the bank 
holiday weekend. 
     TY students are busy sourcing work 
placements for their first block of work 
experience coming up in November.  
Students have selected a vast array of ca-
reers to sample such as teaching, journal-
ism, laboratory work, veterinary work, 
retail, hairdressing, mechanic and beauti-
cian.  In the current climate students 
have had to look particularly hard to find 
a work placement and for some its prov-
ing difficult so if any parents can help 
out by providing work placements, or a 
contact, it would be appreciated. 

A Very Presidential TY 
2011/2012 

Leaving Cert ‘11 
Where are they 

now? 

MS 
READaTHON 
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the challenge the class had a picnic.  
Thanks to Ms. Costello and to Ms. 
Carroll for their participation and to 
Cáit Ní Mhurchú for their kind support. 

 

   Tribal 
warfare wasn’t 

far away when students and staff alike 
donned the colours of their favourites 
for GOAL Jersey Day, on the eve of the 
All-Ireland hurling final in September.  
Inter county rivalry was rampant in 
staff room and classroom alike as 
Tipperary and Kilkenny fans declared 
their allegiance by wearing county 
jerseys.  
     Match anticipation reached fever 
pitch , but as the picture shows all was 
good-humoured fun; the real winner on 
the day was GOAL – a total of €700 
was collected for the Third World 
charity. 
 

     A large attendance of delighted 
graduates and their families attended 
the recent FETAC awards evening at 
Coláiste Mhuire, Johnstown.   In 
addition to the school’s Level 5 
Childcare and Business/ Secretarial and 
Engineering programmes, the school 
had Level 6  graduates in Business 
Administration and Supervision in 
Childcare.  
     Presenting the awards, Kilkenny 
V.E.C.  C.E.O. Ms Eileen Curtis 
congratulated the graduates on having 
achieved their qualification in their 
chosen fields.  Course co-ordinator Ms 
Mary Sheehan praised all the recipients 
for their achievements, and in her 
remarks Councillor Mary Hilda 

Cavanagh, Chairperson of the Board of 
Management, also recognised the role 
that further education plays in making 
the most of the employment 
opportunities which arise.  
     School Principal Mr John Cahill 
pointed out that many of the graduating  
PLC students had gone on to continue 
their studies in third level colleges, and 
expressed the hope that the FETAC 
qualification would be stepping stone to 
further education and career 
possibilities. 
     Keynote speaker Mr Nicky Brennan, 
former president of the G.A.A.,  added 
his congratulations.  He also stressed the 
pivotal role of education in shaping 
one’s path in life, and complimented the 
school and the graduates on the success 
of the PLC programmes.  

     A two night (Tuesdays - 15th and 
22nd November 2011) "Christmas 
Baking" Night class will take place in 
Coláiste Mhuire Johnstown from 7.30-
9.30 p m - two nights only cost €25 per 
person.  It is a cookery demonstration 
based on Christmas Baking (Cakes, 
Puddings etc....)  
Enquiries to  - 056-8831135 to enrol - 
places limited in class.. 
     Also a four night "Make your own 
Cake and Decorate It" Night Class will 
start on Thursday November 17th (four 
nights only) in Coláiste Mhuire, 
Johnstown from 7.30-9.30 p m - Cost 
€50.... Enquiries also to 056-8831135 to 
enrol ... Places 
limited in 
class... 
All other Night 
classes will 
resume again in 
January. 

   The 
Leaving Cert 
Applied class 
had a great day 

out to The Watergate Theatre to see the 
new musical 'The Stone.'  Proud as punch 
we are of Tom Lanigan, who shone in his 
role.  Tom has a great interest in Drama and 
Music and his classmates and teachers were 
thrilled to see him on stage.  Well done 
again, we'll see you in the West End next! 

   Congratulations to 
the LCA2 class who 
received their Session 2 

results recently.  Most received excellent 
results reaping their rewards for all their 
hard work from February to May of last 
year. 
Thanks to all the parents/guardians who 
came in for the awards ceremony. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  The LCA class 
participated in an 
introductory 

orienteering outing in Jenkinstown Park 
recently.  This was a very enjoyable and 

worthwhile venture 
and all coped 
extremely well under 
the watch full eye of 
PJ the instructor.  
Having completed 

Two Tribes 

Leaving Certificate 
Applied 

FETAC Graduates at 
Coláiste Mhuire 

Session 2  
Results 

Orienteering 

L.C.A Theatre 
Thrill! 

Christmas Cooking 
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WATERGATE THEATRE: “THE STONE”                
Wed 5th October 2011 
The 6th year music class were very excited to see the 
highly acclaimed musical “The Stone” – which is based on 
the story of Dame Alice Kyteler.  The purpose of this trip 

was for the students to see a professional musical on stage and to understand the 
workings of the orchestra that played 
the original music for the show.  The 
show was a great success and one of 
our students Tom Lanigan played an 
excellent part in the show.  The show’s 
original music was exciting and unique 
and proved beneficial for the Leaving 
Cert Students to see how music can be 
brought to life from a composition on 
paper to being performed live by musi-
cians.  It was an enjoyable experience 
and a great trip was had by all. 

6th YEAR 
MUSIC TRIP 

    It has been a busy start to the year 
for HSCL, with several projects on the 
go.  Parents of first years were invited to 
a Family Communications course which 
took place over four weeks.  The course, 
facilitated by Sue Anne O’Donnell, gave 
the participants an opportunity to try new 
approaches to parenting, while affirming 
the good job everyone is doing. 
     A personal development course called 
"Take Time Out for You” with Ursula 
Egan is currently underway at the Mill 
Family Resource Centre, and is proving 
very popular. 
     Several groups of students have par-
ticipated in team-building orienteering 
days, and it is hoped to make these avail-
able to more class groups over the com-
ing weeks. 
     The first meeting of the HSCL  Local 
Education Committee was held in Octo-
ber, representing a wide range of school 
and community interests.  The committee 
hopes to have a positive effect on issues 
affecting education in the community.  
     Home School Community Liaison 
aims to support parents in their role as the 
primary educators, and the co-ordinator 
will try to visit as many homes as possi-
ble during the school year to form a link 
with parents and listen to their views.   
We hope to 
provide further 
events for par-
ents in the 
coming 
months. 

    Our junior hurlers started off their 
campaign with very impressive away and 
home victories over Mountrath and Callan 
respectively in the Junior Colleges ‘B’ 
Championship. 
     This is a competition Coláiste Mhuire 
have had success in over the past two years 
under the hugely influential management 
team of Mr. Maher and Mr. Comerford, 
who are now at the helm of a talented sen-
ior school team with high expectations. 
     Our third game of the campaign saw us 
come up against a very strong Heywood 
team, who have been runners up for the 
past two years in this competition.  After a 
very strong showing in the first half, 
Coláiste Mhuire succumbed to a superior 
Heywood team, who have now been placed 
as red-hot favourites to win the competi-
tion. 
     Despite this defeat, and having won two 
out of three games in the group, Coláiste 
Mhuire qualified out of their group and 
were pitted against Portlaoise C.B.S in the 
Leinster Semi Final in an away fixture. 
     The semi final turned out to be a very 
competitive affair.  After a sluggish start 
from Coláiste Mhuire seemed to be well off 
the pace, but rallied before half time to 
bring a seven point deficit down to one 
point on the half hour mark.  As with the 
first half CMJ started the second half 
poorly and were seven points down after 
ten minutes.  However, true to tradition 
CMJ fought back and got the goals at the 
vital times.  With a last minute goal, 
Coláiste Mhuire sealed the win by a single 
point. 
     We now progress to the South Leinster 
Final seeking to attain the title for the third 
time in a row and in the knowledge that a 
more clinical performance will be required 
to bring the silverware home.  Peter Walsh 
in goal is proving his worth and is keenly 
assisted by Darragh Quinn, James 
Sweeney, Luke Watson and Jack Dunphy 
in the backs.  Jamie Moriarty and Niall 
O’Gorman are a very strong midfield pair-
ing while up front Darren Brennan, Richard 
Saunders, Paul Coss and Karl Collins are 
extremely hard working, proving a constant 
threat to the opposition. 
     Eoghan Vaughan has missed the last 
two games through injury but is making 
good progress and would be a huge boost 
playing in the final. 

Leinster Junior Colleges 
Hurling 

Home School 
Liaison 

   Congratulations to the u16 girls’ 
Gaelic football panel following their 
win over Gaelcholáiste Carlow in 
Johnstown last week.  The home team 
played with the wind in the first half 
and led by 1-3 to 0-3 at halftime.  
Two quick goals by Niamh Dunne at 
the beginning of the second half 
helped the Johnstown girls build up a 
lead that never looked in danger.  The 
final score was 4-4 to 1-6, in favour of 
Coláiste Mhuire.  Other scorers in-
cluded captain Sarah Whelan, Mary 
Corcoran and Bríd Moore.  Well done 
to goalkeeper Lauren Stanley, who 
made a number of fine saves, defend-
ers Deanna Phelan, Siobhán Col-
clough, Fionnuala O’Connell, and 
Danielle Phelan.  Midfielders Bríd 
Moore and Mary Corcoran were im-
pressive throughout the match.  In 
attack, captain Sarah Whelan, Mi-
chelle Hickey, Natasha Phelan and 
Niamh Dunne always posed a threat 
to the Carlow backs.  Thanks also to 
coaches Ms. Lyons, Ms. Fogarty and 
Mr. Madden. 
Team: L. Stanley, D. Phelan, S. Col-
clough, N. Phelan, F. O’Connell, B. 
Moore, M. Corcoran, D. Phelan, S. Whe-
lan, M. Hickey, N. Dunne, C. Boyd, L. 
Whelan, A. Carabio, R. Pembroke, K. 
O’Leary, S. O’Sullivan, S. Dunne, K. 
Burke, L. Purcell, K. Fitzpatrick, R. Ryan, 
L. Burke, R. Beehan, K. Stapleton, S. 
Connelly, S. O’Connor, C. Tobin, D. Mar-
tin, J. Hollywood, K O’Brien. 

Under 16 Girls 
Gaelic Football 
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     This October saw Coláiste Mhuire hosting a Girls 
Night In for a second year.  The night involved over 60 girls 
from 1st, 2nd & 3rd year staying in school on Thursday the 

27th until 9pm.  There was Tae Kwan Do, Self Defence & Pilates, Nail, Hair & Make-
up bars and even a quiet room for those who wanted to get their homework out of the 
way first.  At 6pm the girls were treated to a Pink Party in the canteen by the fabulous 
Pat Long and co.  They put all the food on free of charge and some of our girls even 
contributed with buns, cookies and sweets.  Ms. Rothwell made dessert.  
     After the Pink Party all the girls sat in the Gym for a fashion show.  Groups of girls 
have been practising for weeks and modelled everything from festival gear to Debs 
dresses.  Our MCs and organisers can be very proud of their work here. 
     To finish there were speeches and an award ceremony.  A few girls spoke about 
why they believe Action Breast Cancer is a worthy charity and prizes were awarded to 
girls who had made tremendous efforts in helping the night come together so well and 
ensure all there had a fun time (best pink outfit, most helpful, most skilled nail art, etc).  
Each girl gave €5 to be there and a few Pink Prizes were raffled also. 
     A huge well done to all the girls for making the night a great success.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   Congratulations to Ms. Bergin on the birth of 
her baby boy Will, to Mr. Comerford on the birth of 

Charlie and also to Ms. Doyle who has a new arrival baby  boy named 
Odhran. 

 
 

   Pictured below are the 2nd Year students who recently re-
ceived a certificate and a pen for their achievements in excellent 
effort in homework, academic progress and positive attitude.  Con-

gratulations to all and continued success  from all your class teachers and year heads. 
Back Row L to R: Shane Laffan, Justin 
Cleere, Jonathan Doyle, Jack Saunders, 
Fionnuala O’Connell, John Duggan, 
Tomas Dijokas, Edmund Colleton. 
Front Row L to R: Lauren Purcell, Lau-
ren Stanley, Sarah O’Sullivan, Rosemary 
Brennan. 

    Student Council representative 
have been very busy since September 
putting together a plan of action for the 
coming months.  A very successful 
“crazy sock” day was held, proceeds 
from this will be going towards benches 
for the school. 
     The council has embarked on a 
“litter aware” campaign.  The idea be-
hind this is that we lead by example, be 
proactive.  Keep our school litter free.  
Each social area will be monitored and 
rewarded for efforts made.  Use the bins 
provided please.  It can only be a win 
win situation. 
     Five students Cain Toombs, Eva 
O’Brien, Michaela Walsh, Ben Guil-
foyle and Shane Laffan attended Chom-
hairle na N’Óg in Kilkenny recently.  
Our reps met with reps from many other 
schools.  Students had an opportunity to 
be involved in workshops which dealt 
with issues of concern from alcohol to 
exam pressure/study skills. 
     Two of our students Ben and Cain 
were elected to represent our area at 
further meetings - Politicians of the 
future!! 
Its time to recruit our new council reps 
for 2011/2012.  Nominations are being 
taken from all classes.  If you would 
like to be the voice for your class make 
sure your name is on the ballot paper.  
Make a difference in your school.   

Is feidir leat. 
 

2nd Year 
Success 

Student Council 

Upcoming Events 

Girls Night In  

New Arrivals 

Monday 14th Nov - Study Skills for 3rd 
& 6th Years.  Presenter Michael Bond. 
Friday 18th Nov - Open Day for Na-
tional Schools 10.00 to 2.00 
Thursday 24th Nov - Open Night for 
parents of incoming first years for Sep-
tember 2012. 
Friday 26th Nov - Christmas Tests for 
Exam Classes start. 
Saturday 3rd Dec - Assessment Test for 
incoming first years. 
Monday 12th Dec - Parent/Teacher meet-
ing for exam classes. 


